
XC/Track Booster Club 
General Meeting 
 
February 7th, 2017 
Meeting called to order at 7:04pm 
Minutes from the January meeting are filed as presented. 
 
Officer Reports 
Membership Update ~ Tracy Spruell 

• We have 102 member families  (with 1 new middle school family) 
• Dues to LLI will be paid on HS members only (70ish families) 

 
Treasurer’s Report ~ Chris Hockersmith 

• Beginning balance:  $18,598.87  
• Ending balance:  $23,782.67 as of 1/31/17  (report attached) 
• There are several checks that have been outstanding for quite a long time.  We will reissue the 

check to Ella Bassett. 
• Upcoming expenses from Coach Kelly 

o Shirts for the LJ Invitational and Distance Festival meets 
o Awards for the LJ Invitational:  $880ish 
o Timing expense for both meets:  $750 
o Starter for LJI- $400 and Announcer for LJI- $300 

 
President’s Report~ Flora Brands 

• Track Banquet will be May 16th 
• We need to consider who many scholarships we’ll award this season.  We have 8 senior booster 

members (6 XC and 2 Track) (4 girls and 4 boys) 
• Flora will be contacting the current officer and chairs this month to see if they will continue in their 

position for next year 
• We have received quite a few thank you notes and personal thanks from the boys who received 

state championship rings.  Flora read one of the notes. 
• Please let Stephanie know if you’d like to participate on the policy update committee. 

 
Coaches’ Reports 
      Coach Denton 

• New uniforms are on the way 
• More athletes continue to filter in from other sports 

      Coach Kelly 
• The Area meet was moved back to LJ- we’ll do concessions 
• We’ll need volunteers for our meets.  Last year we used a SignUpGenius.  Coach Kelly will get 

back to us on the needs. 
• Ticket sales were discussed (hosted by district or club?) 
• Eleanor Michael and Lori Satterwhite have volunteered to represent the club at the LJ Country 

Run planning meetings. 
• The track banners have arrived and Coach will check on getting those out. 
• The school is working on a steeple chase cover. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:42pm 
 
 
Stephanie McGowan 
Secretary 


